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Every	year	 in	the	month	of	April,	 the	entire	department	 is	busy	preparing	for	one	of	the	year’s	
highlights.	Faculty	are	busy	mentoring	students,	polishing	up	last	minute	figures	or	running	one	
last	experiment.	 Senior	 students	occupy	every	open	 lecture	hall	practicing	 their	presentations.	
Staff	 are	 busy	 processing	 invitations,	 trouble-shooting	 computer	 and	 technology	 glitches,	
collating	 abstract	 booklets,	 and	 working	 as	 a	 concierge	 service	 to	 visiting	 families.	 Following	
months	of	planning	and	preparation,	tensions	run	high	in	anticipation	of	the	culminating	event.	

The	annual	event	is	our	Senior	Undergraduate	Research	Symposium	and	Banquet.	For	the	last	19	
years,	 we	 have	 combined	 into	 one	 weekend	 our	 senior	 students’	 research	 and	 literature	
presentations	 with	 a	 banquet	 in	 their	 honor.	 A	 degree	 requirement	 of	 our	 Chemistry	 and	
Biochemistry	majors	 is	 the	Chem	4185	 seminar	 course,	where	 all	 students	 present	 a	 chemistry	
talk.	Many	 students	 choose	 to	present	on	 their	 undergraduate	 research	projects,	while	others	
choose	to	review	an	exciting	advancement	in	the	field.	Upwards	of	50	to	60	senior	students	work	
with	 our	 over	 20	 faculty	 throughout	 the	 year,	 developing	 their	 theses,	 writing	 abstracts,	
navigating	PowerPoint	software,	and	honing	their	presentation	skills.		

Those	 presenting	 on	 their	 undergraduate	 research	 have	 the	 additional	 task	 of	 wrapping	 up	
experiments,	analyzing	the	data,	and	putting	together	a	story	on	their	findings.	These	students	
often	 choose	 to	 compete	 in	 the	 judged	 portion	 of	 our	 symposium,	 referred	 to	 as	 the	 Casmir	
Ilenda	Presentations.	The	Casmir	Ilenda	Presentations	are	named	in	honor	of	the	1969	alumnus,	
who	endowed	the	event	with	a	generous	gift	to	the	department	(see	article	page	8).	As	a	result	
we	are	able	to	give	monetary	awards	to	the	“winning”	students	chosen	from	the	competition.	
The	award	is	therefore	a	very	high	honor,	and	one	that	all	competing	students	diligently	seek.		

(continued	on	page	3)
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Casmir Ilenda Presentations: The Judges’ Perspective 
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Master of Science in Chemistry 
Program Graduates: 2016-2017
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